
  
Guild Minutes 

May 7 , 2015 

 

Attendance  -  Ethel P, Margaret D, Peggy B, Sally S,  Peggy K,  Sandi K, Colleen S, Sandi L,   Dottie F, 

Jean W, Betty I, Ruth M, and Ellen H,  
 

Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 1:15 PM by President, Peggy K. 
 

Opening Devotion – Jean lead the opening devotion with a reading from “Jesus Calling”. 
 

Approval of Minutes:  the minutes from the April meeting were approved as submitted.   

 

Treasurers Report:  Sandi provided financial information: 

 

The treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted. 

 
Correspondence: 

 

1. A thank you note and letter was received from our “Shepherd in Training” Aaron B.   

2. Two  thank you notes were received from the Patterson/Leach family  

3. Thank You/Request for Donation letters were received. (Philomath Youth Activities Club, and 

Concordia.) 

4. It was recommended that a sympathy card be sent to Margaret D at the loss of her niece and a 

card be given to Pastor for his Birthday.   

  

 

 

Old Business 

 

1. June’s Kids Kloset:  Next work day is May 19
th

 from 1:00 – 3:00.  This will be the last work day until 

September.   

2. The Spring Tea was a great success.  It was decided to ask Julia to come again on the Saturday of the 

week before Mother’s day next year.  Cost for next year will be $20 per person.   

3. Bazaar:  Kay G was not available today.  Peggy encouraged the guild members to come up with a 

basket theme and start picking up items to put in the basket.   Also if we see the small boxes with the 

cellophane window in the top on sale or you can use a coupon from Joann’s or Michael’s it would be 

good to pick them up.    

4. Margaret D attended the Spring Rally.  She reported it was a beautiful day at the coast for the 40-50 

ladies who attended. The speaker had spent a couple of years in China and her talk about her time 

there was very interesting.  Due to the late notice we received about ingathering items we didn’t have 

a lot to contribute this year.  Hopefully next year they will get the information out earlier.     

5. Janet R will represent us at the National Rally.   

6. The farewell reception for the Kerr family will be May 17
th

.  Peggy has ordered a cake for fellowship 

time.  Donations will be collected Sunday May 10
th

 for a gift card to be given to the Kerr’s.   

7. The memorial service for Sally S’s Mother-in-law will be May 16
th

.  Elaine will request food 

donations following our standard list.   
 

  
New Business 

 

1. Mite Box Information Sunday will be delayed until July because the May date is on Mother’s Day.  

The July Mite box Sunday will have information about the program and a song.   
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2. There will be a LWML Fall Retreat September 25
th

 -27
th

 at MacCleay Conference and Retreat Center 

near Salem. 

3.  A date for the 2016 calendar is the Oregon District LWML Convention June 3
rd

 – 5
th  

 2016 in 

Eugene.   

4. June 14
th

 will be Graduate Recognition Sunday.  Sally will order a cake for fellowship.  Ellen will 

make a card for each of the graduates who attend Peace Lutheran Church.  It was suggested that we 

have a bag for each of the graduates for people to put cards in.   

5. Sally requested that we purchase red tablecloths to have for Holiday table covers.   After some 

discussion Sally made a motion that we purchase 10 round and 6 long red tablecloths.  Sandy L 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Sally will look into costs and make sure that they are 

wrinkle resistant.   

6. The June meeting will be an end of the season luncheon.  Jean and Sandi L will check on the location 

and let everyone know where we will meet.  Suggested locations were the Children’s Home, Market 

of Choice, and Jean’s House.   

 
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM with a closing prayer for our Nation led by Peggy. 
  
Next Guild meeting is June 4, 2015.  

 

Dottie will lead the devotions 

 

Hostess for June is Jean W 

 

 

Recorded by 

 

Ellen Holroyd 
 

  


